

Brighton & Hove City Council

Information Governance Team Room 233 Hove Town Hall Norton Road Hove BN3 3BQ

Mr S. Hawkins

FOI Reference: 7861185 Direct Dial: 01273 295959

Email: foicases@mail.brighton-hove.gov.uk

Date: 3 February 2021

Dear Mr Hawkins

Freedom of Information Act 2000

Thank you for your request for information to Brighton & Hove City Council ('the council') that was received on 21 January 2021. We have now processed your request and our response is below.

Your request:

"Can you please advise if you have any byelaws relating to the use off UAVs from your land, and if so can you please elder provide a copy or the link to their location on a website.

If you do not have any byelaws, do you have any other policies relating to the use of UAVs on your land?

Can you finally advise if these have been reviewed in relation to CAP722C (https://publicapps.caa.co.uk/modalapplication.aspx?appid = 11&mode = detail&id = 9891) published by the Civil Aviation Authority in December 2020."

Our response:

In processing your request, we liaised with colleagues within Legal and CityParks as they would hold the information in relation to your request were this information to be held by the council.

We can confirm that the information requested is not held by the council. We do not have any byelaws that refer to UAVs (Unmanned aerial vehicles). However, there are a number of bye laws that refer to model aircraft.

Copies of these are attached for your convenience.

We hope you find this information useful.

Please quote the reference number **7861185** in any future communications.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an Internal Review. Internal Review requests should be submitted within 40 working days of the date of receipt of this response and should be addressed to:

foicases@mail.brighton-hove.gov.uk

or by post to the address at the top of this letter.

If you are still dissatisfied with the Council's response after the Internal Review you have a right of appeal to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner's Office Wycliffe House Water Lane Wilmslow Cheshire SK9 5AF.

Telephone: 0303 123 1113 Website: www.ico.org.uk

We will now close your request as of this date.

Yours sincerely

Information Governance Team

Please note that due to the current Coronavirus (Covid 19) pandemic, we are unable to respond to or receive telephone calls or hard copy correspondence. Please contact us via email should you have any queries.